 Safety Audit Standing Committee (SASC)
 Meeting
10:00 am – 12:00 pm
Thursday April 14, 2011
YRT, 902
~
Minutes
In attendance:  Pat Bradshaw, Rob Castle, Catherine Davidson (Chair), Nada Khan, 

Regrets:  Chris Frost, Debbie Jamieson, Oscar Mera-Burbano, Ginan Meerwali, Rose Celebre
Guest: Paul Mayol

1. Welcome and round-the-table introduction of Members
2. Minutes of the March 10, 2011 meeting.
3. Business arising – committee membership renewal.  Continuing from the discussion initiated in the previous meeting regarding the importance of maintaining momentum, it was agreed that an additional meeting in June should be held, before the committee breaks for the summer. 
4. Update on Physical Environment.  Paul Mayol.
· Paul provided an update on the blue emergency light program (Powerpoint to be distributed) and outlined for the committee what is currently available at York with respect to interior safety phones and exterior emergency phones.  Over the last 3 years, the equipment has systematically been reviewed and upgraded to meet standards and reflect a consistent, recognizable look.  The second phase of the project involves integration with other systems e.g. CCTV, lcd panels etc.   
· Lengthy discussion identified several issues requiring further investigation:
· Confusion over when to call 911 or 33333

· Bennet Parking emerg phone system

· 53 phones  / 2 land lines

· No signage at entrances 

· Phones should have signs consistent with rest of campus**

· Do goSAFE staff monitor these phones**

· Are Schulich CCTVs linked to Security Control Centre**

· Some blue lights are indicate interior payphones and not an actual blue phone (Vanier entrance; YL colonnade)**

· When payphones are used for 33333, does location appear on SCC display?**

· Proximity card access

· 28 buildings currently on card access

· Fine Arts district next to be added to system

· Mobile applications / mobile web being considered for emergency notifications

5. Other updates. 

· Rob provided updates on the Town and gown meeting held with representation from York and the Village as well as the city.

· Pat reviewed METRAC recommendations to identify those items directly referencing CSC (to be distributed). These include:

· Violence prevention policies
· Men talking to men about violence against women
· Review student funding formulas for safety programs
· Annual CPTED audits
6. Next steps.
· Invite Rob Kilfoyle to June meeting.  Discussion points to include:

· Blue / emergency phone usage

· 911 vs 33333

· Security communications plan

· Coordination between blue phones and CCTV

· Orientation of faculty, staff, students

· YSS demographics
· Guests for meetings resuming in the fall should include:
· Bud Purves (External Community Relations).  Regarding town and gown meeting discussion
· Vice Provost Lenton (Curriculum). Regarding mandatory women’s studies course.
· Norma Sue Fisher-Stitt and Pam Edgecombe. Regarding RIAT

· Topics to resume in the fall will include:

· Use of force
Next Meeting:
June, TBA
Themes.

1. Training/Education

2. Security Services

3. Awareness & Communication

4. Physical Environment (mirrors, lighting, etc.)

5. Developing a Culture of Safety

6. Community Relations
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